  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 5th June 2018
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Hirst, Blackburn, Ellin, Hoodless ,Bradwell,and Hart .
Public present: 
N.Kirk
1824               Apologies for absence


            Cllrs Buttery, Bristow and Richardson.
1825
Declarations of interest

None declared
1826
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 15th May 2018.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1827

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspections for the last month and found nothing to report on. The book will remain with Cllr Hart to perform the weekly inspections for the next month 

77 High Street-the clerk has had contact from the estate agents and been notified of an offer received on the property which requires a decision from the parish council. After careful and lengthy discussion it was resolved that the parish council will accept the offer received. The clerk will contact the estate agents to accept the offer and commence the sales process. The grass has been cut and gardens tidied in May and will not be cut again. The weekly property inspections found nothing to report upon and will continue until the sale is complete.
Bus shelter- The clerk has applied for grant funding from the Twin Rivers windfarm fund to assist with the cost of the shelter but has not heard of a decision as yet..
Cemetery land-Cllr Hart provided an update on government legislation regarding the subject of re-opening closed churchyards in England in the future. It was resolved that the clerk will write to local MP Andrew Percy to request that he writes to the appropriate parliament cabinet minister to ensure this subject is continually discussed at parliament as the need to re-open closed churchyard’s remains great and will only increase in the future and as such still needs to be lobbied at parliament level.
1828
 
Planning applications- 
Application from M.Farrar to erect 5 dwellings and garage at land south of 80 Kings Causeway, Swinefleet. Ref 18/01538/PLF-SPC resolved to approve this application with the condition that they do not create extra pressure on the existing mains drains and sewerage systems.
1829

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors-
Bus shelter window cleaner-the clerk has been notified that the existing bus shelter window cleaner is leaving and as such a replacement is needed. It was resolved to use the services of Aaron Shaw from Clear Glass UK who has bought the cleaning round from the current window cleaner and has confirmed he can clean the bus shelter windows at the same price as his predecessor.

Cllr Hoodless notified the parish council of a bus stop sign located on lamp post number 18 that is in fact placed where there is no longer a designated bus stop and as such requires removing. It was resolved that the clerk will contact ERYC Debbie McGurn to request that this sign is removed and either placed on lamp post number 20 or across the road from the Reedness Road designated bus stop location itself.
1830

Ward councillor’s report.
Neither ward councillor present so nothing to report upon.
1831            
Financial matters 
The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101836  S.Belton wages /expenses
Cq no 101838 G.Sykes £240.00
Cq no 101839 M.Brannon £240.00


Cq no 101837 Npower £33.08 


Cq no 101840 Village Hall £100.00 


Cq no 101835 Key Korner £74.64
1832

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 17th July 2018 at 7.00pm.
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